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Watts, Taylor J.

From: Treharne, Jamie
Sent: 01 September 2021 11:10
To: Watts, Taylor J.; Jones, David H.; Higginson, Jim
Cc: O'Gorman, Linda
Subject: RE: The Hood Memorial Hall - Waiver of Fee Request - Day Block Street Trading

Hi Taylor. 
 
Many thanks for your response and for correcting my wrong assumption of the fee. I ‘missed’ the word ‘block’ whilst 
looking up the fees. My bad. 
 
I am happy for the fee to be waived for this event as it does seem to be for a very good cause and with the effects of 
the pandemic still ongoing, I think a gesture of goodwill will go a long way. 
 
Thanks again, 
 
Jamie. 
 

From: Watts, Taylor J. <TaylorWatts@monmouthshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 01 September 2021 11:03 
To: Treharne, Jamie <jamietreharne@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; Jones, David H. 
<DavidJones3@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; Higginson, Jim <RonHigginson@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Cc: O'Gorman, Linda <LindaO'Gorman@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: The Hood Memorial Hall - Waiver of Fee Request - Day Block Street Trading 
 
Hi Cllr Treharne 
 
The consent required is a day block street trading consent, the fee for this would be £138 per day. 
 
A similar request was dealt with regarding Magor Square events organised by Magor Churchmen. Whereby a report 
went to committee in 2016 I believe and was approved. 
 
Regards 
 
Taylor Watts 
Licensing Officer 
Monmouthshire County Council 
Phone: 07773 644801 
Email: TaylorWatts@monmouthshire.gov.uk  
Address: Chepstow Library, Manor Way, Chepstow, NP16 5HZ 
Web: www.monmouthshire.gov.uk  

 
 
 

From: Treharne, Jamie <jamietreharne@monmouthshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 01 September 2021 10:59 
To: Jones, David H. <DavidJones3@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; Higginson, Jim 
<RonHigginson@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Cc: Watts, Taylor J. <TaylorWatts@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; O'Gorman, Linda 
<LindaO'Gorman@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: The Hood Memorial Hall - Waiver of Fee Request - Day Block Street Trading 
 



2

Hi David. 
 
Can you please confirm that the fee requested for waiver is £47? Also, can you confirm if this has been asked for 
previously (different events) and if so the outcomes? 
 
Sorry for asking questions but just seeking clarification and knowledge. 
 
Many thanks, 
 
Jamie. 
 

From: Jones, David H. <DavidJones3@monmouthshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 01 September 2021 10:33 
To: Treharne, Jamie <jamietreharne@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; Higginson, Jim 
<RonHigginson@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Cc: Watts, Taylor J. <TaylorWatts@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; O'Gorman, Linda 
<LindaO'Gorman@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: The Hood Memorial Hall - Waiver of Fee Request - Day Block Street Trading 
 
Good morning both, 
 
As below, Taylor has received a request to waiver the fee for a ‘day street trading consent’ for the Hood Hall in 
Devauden. Noting this event is due to take place next Saturday, I request your approval (or otherwise) by email. This 
would specifically cover Saturday 4th September only. As below, Taylor will provide a report to L&R Committee to 
consider whether a waiver is appropriate for other future events here of the same nature. This situation has only 
recently come to light, hence the short notice for this request.  
 
I look forward to hearing from you accordingly. Many thanks, 
 
David 
Head of Public Protection 
 

From: Watts, Taylor J. <TaylorWatts@monmouthshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 01 September 2021 09:53 
To: O'Gorman, Linda <LindaO'Gorman@monmouthshire.gov.uk>; Jones, David H. 
<DavidJones3@monmouthshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: The Hood Memorial Hall - Waiver of Fee Request - Day Block Street Trading 
 
Good Morning Both 
 
We have received a request to waiver the block day street trading consent fee for The Hood Memorial Hall. The 
applicant has stated the below when asked to consider a waiver for the fee; 
 
All proceeds from the fete will go towards raising funds for the Hood Memorial Hall which is a registered charity 
(registration number 524336 at the Charity Commission). This fee would outweigh the charges paid for by the traders 
and would represent something like 20% of the net funds we could reasonably expect to raise at the event (and the 
amount we expect to raise is at some risk given we do not know how well the event will be attended given the 
coronavirus pandemic). As we are a local community charity, with all funds raised ploughed back into the maintenance 
and development of the Hood Memorial Hall and its grounds and other local causes, we believe the council should 
consider our request for an exemption 
 
The next event is being held on Saturday 4th September 2021, the next Licensing & Regulatory committee date is 14th 
September 2021. Therefore, could I request this is sent to the Chair & Vice Chair of the Licensing & Regulatory 
Committee to be considered for the event on Saturday 4th September 2021? I will then submit a report to the 
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Licensing & Regulatory committee with regards to a waiver for the fee for future events of the same nature on 14th 
September 2021. 
 
Regards 
 
Taylor Watts 
Licensing Officer 
Monmouthshire County Council 
Phone: 07773 644801 
Email: TaylorWatts@monmouthshire.gov.uk  
Address: Chepstow Library, Manor Way, Chepstow, NP16 5HZ 
Web: www.monmouthshire.gov.uk  

 


